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Parish Council Meeting 17 May 2010
Dear David and Nick, thanks for all the recent letters. You could never

have guessed their effect, or that one letter with two signatures would
have done the trick. As you settle into your new jobs be reassured that
here in Landulph the Parish Council is coping with equal challenges,
and meeting them with lantern-jawed determination.

The annual election to specific posts was dispatched swiftly by
appointing the same chairman, vice chair etc. We believe in stable strong
government here too. No specific posts were available for councillors
Cradick, West or Lipscomb, but they may be useful as Minister without
Portfolio, Roving Ambassador, and Chairman’s Rottweiler, but not
necessarily in that order.  I hope that George and Vince are working well
to balance the books; they could take a leaf from our book, because our
Council has saved nearly £400 a year by changing its insurer. That’s
3% of our parish precept. Bet you’re jealous.  As new boys yourselves,
you’d have sympathy with our clerk and councillors who had to consider
the renewal of a 10-year lease agreement on the cricket field which was
gifted to the council 10 years ago, long before any of them were on the
Council. It emerged that they did not know whether the Council owned
the cricket pavilion, whether the pavilion was insured by the tenants, or
whether the toilets were fit for use.

You won’t understand this, but someone suggested that our disused
telephone box might serve as a loo.  You probably won’t understand
either why the council was pleased to report that garden refuse can be
collected by the normal refuse truck on Tuesdays, provided the
greenstuff is in the approved bags, on sale for 50p each at Hatt shop.

Intriguingly, councillor Creagh-Osborne said that he would have news
about broadband services at the next Parish Council meeting. That’s
how to attract the crowds!
Planning:  nil
With best wishes,
Morton Macleod

Knock, knock"
"Who's there?"

"Gordon"
"Gordon who?"

That's politics for you



Why such a weird headline? Few
of us are old enough to remember
this period in World War Two, when
it seemed that Britain might be
overwhelmed by Hitler’s European
victories. We all know that Germany
and its allies were eventually
defeated, but for those who lived
with the real prospect of defeat and
invasion, each day must have felt
like the edge of a precipice.

War was formally declared in
Britain in September 1939, but
preparations to defend our allies in
Europe had been in hand for some
months. Later in 1939 a third of a
million British, French and Belgian
soldiers tried to halt the German
advance across Europe towards
France. However, in 1940 Hitler
invaded Norway, Denmark, Holland
and France, sweeping the allies
before them. They retreated to the
Belgian coast at Dunkirk and might
have been annihilated but for a
stubborn rearguard action and an
amazing rescue mission by Naval
and civilian vessels which ferried
most of them to England. Hundreds
of tanks and most heavy equipment
had to be abandoned. The British
Army was virtually defunct for many
months, and the fear of invasion very
real.

Later in 1940, Italy allied itself to
Hitler, and France surrendered to the
Nazis, leaving neutral Spain and
Switzerland as the only major states
in the European mainland not under
enemy occupation. This was the time
when Britain “stood alone”. In the

Battle of Britain in the summer of
1940, German bombers and fighters
attacked military targets in southern
England, and took heavier losses
than the defending Royal Air Force,
as a result of which air control of the
Channel remained in British hands,
and Hitler therefore abandoned his
plans to invade Britain. This may not
have been immediately obvious to
ordinary citizens, but the new Prime
Minister Winston Churchill (since
May 1940) marked this important
victory with the now famous
sentence “Never in the field of
human conflict was so much owed
by so many to so few”.

By 1941, the Army had re-
equipped and was having successes
in North Africa and the Middle East,
Hitler attacked Russia and Japan
attacked the USA, thus widening the
War to global proportions and
bringing powerful allies to Britain’s
side. The momentum towards allied
victory now gathered pace, and
although life in Britain still faced
hardship and loss, the spectre of
invasion and defeat began to fade.
Locally, Plymouth’s worst period of
intensive bombing and widespread
destruction in the city occurred in
March and April 1941.

This is part of the background to
the stories told in our booklet
Landulph at War, which the
Newsletter Group hope to distribute
with the next edition of the
Newsletter.
The Newsletter Group

70 Years Ago  -  1940 Was Awful



Landulph Memorial Hall
Having noted there was likely to be a power vacuum in the Memorial Hall

Management Committee I made a mistake, and volunteered!
Hence I have been elected as Chairman/Woman/Person for the Landulph

Hall Management Committee for 2009/2010.
However there is a good group of workers to help:

Nikki Gill is happy to continue with the time consuming job as Booking Clerk.
Philip Braund, previous Chairman, has agreed to be Vice Chair.
Andrea Chick, new to the village, but with great community secretarial
experience, is Secretary.
Gaye Braund, who continues as Treasurer, will make sure no dodgy
expense claims are submitted.
Nathan Lee will do minor repairs.
James Jermain has agreed to initiate a fund raising sub-group to look at
fun ways of making money for the Hall upkeep.

Complete details of the rest of the Committee can be seen on the Hall
notice board.

As mentioned in the last newsletter, thanks are due to all who have
previously been involved in the running of the Hall.
Jo Butcher
Landulph Memorial Hall

P.S. It's good to know that the Hall Management Committee is
reconstituted, and under strong new leadership. Few parishioners are aware
that at April's Parish Council Meeting the Parish Council were worried that
as owners/trustees of the Hall, they might have to take on its management
in the absence of a viable Hall Committee. However, crisis has been averted,
and we can all breathe a sigh of relief as there will be no support needed
from the Parish Rates.

Landulph Methodist News
The Soup and Sweet lunches are proving very popular.  Unfortunately

there will be no lunch on Wednesday 14 July as the Women’s Network are
holding a Cream tea at 2 00 pm in the school room to which everyone is
invited.  In August we shall be changing the lunches to the first Wednesday
which will be 4 August at 12 noon.  We hope to continue on the first
Wednesday throughout the year.

Don’t forget Barry and Karen Richards’ gardens are open on Sun 1
and Sun 15 August 1.30 pm to 5 00 pm, cream teas served in the Methodist
schoolroom from 2 pm.
Mavis Edmonds



Aerial Solutions
Aerial & Satellite specialist
Freeview Aerial Upgrades
Extra Points:
Telephone extensions
Competitive Prices

Contact Mike Pendered
 01752 294386

Mobile  07745 027 625

Locally produced
stabiliser beef

from Park Farm Landulph

Packs approx 25 kg contain a
variety of beef cuts packed,

labelled, and ready for freezing
To order

Phone Richard Brown
07788 725 748

NATHAN LEE

LANDSCAPING & GARDENING

ALL JOBS CONSIDERED
BIG OR SMALL

IVYDENE, CARGREEN
01752 842206

MOBILE 07896524558

Parish Plan
A heartening number of

parishioners visited the former
snooker room during the Big
Breakfast/Market on 15 May and
were able to discuss their views
about the future of the parish.

All the Parish Plan Committee
were on hand to discuss the
questions that will go out to
parishioners during June/July in the
form of a questionnaire. Please fill
this in when you get it so that it is
ready for collection.
Andrew  Butcher



This month sees the start of
‘Learning Together’ where we
welcome the new pupils and their
parents into school prior to them
joining us in September. The scheme
runs for six sessions and the pupils
join in with Class 1 for the last part
of the day. The scheme helps the
new pupils become familiar with the
staff and the surroundings that they
will encounter in September and
eases the transition from pre-school
to school.

Next month the pupils from Class
3 are attending an exciting event at
Plymouth Pavilions. The BBC
Concert Orchestra is presenting a
Music Mix that will include timeless
classics for everyone and will give
the pupils an opportunity to
experience first hand this fantastic
concert orchestra.

Landulph School Open Day
 Wednesday 9 June from 1pm to 4pm

Please do join in the fun and experience our French Themed
Open Day. The French Café will be serving refreshments that
will include crèpes.
Event Highlights:
French Impressionists
French Café
French Maps

Everyone is very welcome to visit the school and grounds during what
will be an exciting afternoon of events.

Our annual sports day is planned
for Thursday 24 June, weather
permitting, please do come and join
us for this afternoon of fun and
games.

We are now able to offer a
photocopying service to the local
community from 3.30pm until
4.30pm. Copies on A4 paper will cost
5p each in black & white. Colour and
A3 size paper are also available,
price on application.

We are in need of a site supervisor
and cleaner for the school for 12.5
hours per week from 4pm to 6.30pm
on a daily basis. Please contact 0300
1234 100 for further information or
visit the school’s website:
www.landulphschool.co.uk
Marie Beaven-Smith,
School Secretary

News from Landulph School



The School Memorial Clock
On Friday, 7 May Landulph Parish

Projects Group and Landulph
School held a Celebration Assembly
to give a big ‘thank you’ to Mrs
Pauline Rutherford and her family
for looking after the War Memorial
Clock so well over the past 87 years
and to celebrate its refurbishment.
In 1923, when the school was built,
it also incorporated a Memorial
Clock as a suggestion from Mrs.
Rutherford’s grandmother, Mrs Olive
Prideaux, a teacher at the school.
She suggested the clock as a
memorial to those from Landulph
Parish who had served in World
War.  For the next 48 years Mrs
Rutherford’s father Victor oiled,
cleaned and wound the clock.  When
he retired Pauline took over and
even when she retired from the
School in 1994 she still continued to
visit every six months to change the
clock in line with British summer
time, and even more often in recent
years, as the clock started to go
wrong and often had to be re-set.
Fund raising began and with grants
from Viridor, His Royal Highness the
Duke of Cornwall and with donations
from local parishioners, the £4,000
plus was raised for a new bell strike

Memories of Landulph
Les Clark was born in the village  in 1919 and is one of its oldest residents.
Some years ago he was interviewed by Joan Doyle, a professional radio
journalist of the BBC and Plymouth Sound. A recording was made of his
fascinating personal reminiscences of village life. This is now available on
CD at a cost of £5. If you would like a copy, please contact Sylvia
Bedbrook on 01752 844519 or email sylvia@bedbrook.co.uk. All proceeds
from the sales will be put towards the production of Landulph News.
The Newsletter Group

controller, upgrade
of the clock
mechanism and
refurbishment of the
dial and hands.  The
clock will now re-set
itself and no longer
needs to be
changed by hand.

Mrs Rutherford was presented
with a bouquet of flowers from
Sophie and Becky Gill, Sophie
Congdon and Georgia Deacon
whose grandfathers were all pupils
at the school when the clock was last
refurbished in the 50’s.  Mrs
Rutherford gave a speech to the
children showing them pictures of
clocks which were special to her
including a clock which her mother-
in-law Mrs Win Rutherford had when
she was Postmaster at the old Post
Office in Cargreen.  The Assembly
was attended by people from the
parish including Les Clark who
remembered the move from the old
school to the new.

The clock is the emblem of the
School and is now looking very smart
again, still in its original place at the
entrance to the school building
where it has stood for over 80 years.
Diane Gregory



Landulph Under 5s
Exciting news…..Landulph Under 5s Pre-School is

having an Open Day on Saturday 12 June 10-12am.   We
are throwing our doors open and inviting potential new recruits and their
parents/carers to come and have a look at what we do best.  There will be
lots of exciting craft activities to have a go at, the fire engine will be visiting,
dress up as a princess or knight, play outside on the bikes or simply have a
piece of cake and sit back and watch the balloon modelling.

Hopefully you will have received our new flyer with your newsletter this
month.  We are currently having a big recruitment drive for the Pre-School
and Baby & Toddler group.  We would very much appreciate it if you could
pass your flyer onto anyone you know or think would be interested in coming
for a visit, and potentially joining our merry band.  We really need your
support.

The Pre-School is a charity run by a committee of volunteers and we
employ three members of highly-experienced staff to work with the children.
Pre-School’s numbers for September are low.  We firmly believe that we are
a valuable asset to our community and offer a great service.  As a parent
myself I feel fortunate to be able to walk my children to Pre-School and I
want to preserve this for future families.  This village is a rarity because of
our strong community spirit but this can only continue with your support.
Sarah Hopcroft

OPEN DAY
LANDULPH UNDER FIVES

Saturday 12 June 10-12
Landulph Memorial Hall



Greg Khan

Professional
Plastering Service

Over 20 years
experience

Artex walls and
ceilings flattened

All work undertaken is
guaranteed

Tel 01752 843622
(evenings & weekends)

new number,
same prompt service

John Wright FCII FPC
John Wright Financial Services

1 Coombe Lane Cargreen, tel: 01752 847533

Independent Advice On

ISAs and other investments for Income and Growth

Pensions and at Retirement Options including

Open Market Option, Enhanced, Impaired and Smoker Annuities

Inheritance Tax

Life Assurance Protection

            John Wright Financial Services is Authorised and Regulated
by the Financial Services Authority



Try Something a Little Different!
Make new friends, enjoy a little gentle exercise and improve your

hand/eye co-ordination.  These are just a few of the pleasures from playing
short mat bowls.

The Landulph Short Mat Bowls Club meets at the Memorial Hall on
Wednesday afternoons at 2.00pm and Wednesday and Thursday
evenings at 7.00pm. Bowling usually lasts for about 2½ hours, with tea
and biscuits at half time.

Our friendly club welcomes new members and you are entitled to 2 free
sessions to test your skill/ability for the game.  You only need to bring
yourself and a pair of flat soled shoes, bowls can be provided.  Just come
along and give it a go. We look forward to seeing you soon.
More information can be obtained from:  Val Oatham on 01752 842560 or
Reg Rice on 01752 844858

PLEASE NOTE:
Last Wednesday afternoon session:  26/05/10
Last Wednesday evening session: 14/07/10
Last Thursday evening session: 15/07/10

New sessions begin:
Wednesday afternoon: 08/09/10
Wednesday evening: 08/09/10
Thursday evening: 09/09/10

Parish Projects Group
The AGM of the Parish Projects Group was held recently. Mrs. Mavis

Edmonds, the retiring Chairwoman, took the opportunity to look at the
projects completed over the past 12 months including the refurbishment of
the School Clock (please see the earlier article) and the new noticeboard at
the crossroads and replacement boards at Coombe Lane. Further projects
were discussed including the provision of a small number of additional items
at the Playpark aimed specially for the older children. New members are
always welcome to the group, and future meetings will be advertised on the
noticeboards.
Diane Gregory, Secretary



Following the spellbinding guitar
recital by Morgan Szymanski last
year, this year’s Festival programme
will open with a performance by
another internationally acclaimed
young musician.   Further events
will range from the increasingly
popular Wednesday lunchtime
Classical concert with pasty lunch
in the Methodist Church to evenings
of Folk and Rock in the Memorial
Hall.   The Poetry Evening at the
Yacht Club will build on the success
of last year.   Now is the time to
create your contribution to the Art
Exhibition in the Rectory Room and
to think about an entry to the
photographic section, this year’s
theme being At Work. Workshops
to enjoy include Driftwood Sculpture
with Anthea Lay and Poetry with

Hannah Silva.   We warmly welcome
increasing involvement from
Landulph School and the Under 5s
Group.

Innovations for this year include a
Village Barn Dance on Friday 08
October a film show on Thursday 07
in the Memorial Hall.

Following our donation of £350 to
Ellie’s Haven last year, the local
charity chosen to benefit from this
year’s Festival is St Luke’s Hospice,
www.stlukes-hospice.org.uk.

All this is provided for you on your
doorstep – book the dates now - and
don’t forget the opportunity to take
part in the Village Night!   Further
details will appear on the Festival
website: www.landulphfestival.co.uk.
Phillida Jermain, Hon Sec, Tel 01752
847546

Important Dates for Your Diary:
2010 Landulph Festival of Music and the Arts

02 – 16 October

2010 Landulph Festival of Music and the Arts
Village Night, Saturday 16 October

Do you have a hidden talent?   Can you perform magic tricks?  Tapdance?
Play an instrument?  Tell ghost stories?

Last year’s Village Night was agreed by all present to have been a huge
success.   I for one was amazed by the scope and variety of performances,
ranging from Haley Plum and her young friends’ rock band, to classical piano,
hand bells, folk songs and even a penny whistle!

This year we are looking for more and varied performers!   Don’t be shy,
and there’s plenty of time to practise between now and 16 October!   If you
don’t want to be on stage alone, get together with some friends and enjoy
safety in numbers.

If you would like to take part, or chat about possibly performing but with
absolutely no commitment to do so, please get in touch with Graham Ivey,
Tel 07768 763 584.
Phillida Jermain, phillidajermain@hotmail.com, Tel 01752 847546



ThePCMedic.org.uk
Based in Landulph for all your computer and IT needs
Tel   01752 849787   Mobile    07973 344912   or
info@thePCMedic.org.uk

Please call for an informal chat about any of your computer
problems
· Upgrading and repair of Personal Computers - all versions of Win-

dows and Apple MAC.
· Networking (both wireless and wired) installed and repaired.
· Backup advice and solutions offered.
· Spyware and antivirus recommendations offered.
· Removal of spyware and viruses
· Recovery of lost data
· Transfer of data from old computers to new one and customising the

computer to suit you
· Advice offered on purchase of hardware
· Training offered to groups or individuals
· Server solutions for small businesses
Did you know that?
 The biggest threat to you now is Malware and Spyware

Try www.malwarebytes.com for free download and scan of your computer
Updates  protect you against security threats
(This applies to Windows and Apple MAC, plus antivirus and antispyware
programmes)
Windows Vista offers significant security advantages over previous versions

of Windows.

Dr Paul Gorham, North Wayton Farmhouse, Landulph



Landulph Good Companions
News

Optimistically, it looks to be a
promising year ahead with a good
start. Christmas and New Year went
off very well indeed, with over 60
members attending both events.
There was an unusual happening in
February when Oakhouse Foods
gave a demonstration of their Ready
Meals, with sampling. The March
happening was a visit from an
internationally known Spiritualist/
Healer/Mystic,  Gayle Force, with
some very surprising reactions.  By
contrast, the March meeting brought
us Kevin Grant, a superb speaker
and former Monk who held his
audience spellbound.  The first
coach outing of the season took the
form of a train and coach journey
from Gunnislake local line to
Plymouth Barbican.  A good
programme lies ahead for meetings
& outings; the 2010 Christmas lunch
and 2011 Pantomime are already
booked, so, it’s ‘all systems go!’
Sadly, there have been more sad
losses through bereavement, but
one or two new members are very
welcome.  A few more members from
the Newsletter’s happy readers
would be very welcome. Just ring
Harry 846692 for a programme and
membership.
Harry Pryce

Big Breakfast and Saturday
Market- the first for 2010

Fliss Wyman and her team
provided breakfast for shoppers at
Landulph Memorial Hall on Sat 15
May. There were stalls selling plants,
flowers, honey, fish and many other
things.  It was a sunny day, people
chatted and shopped and an
enjoyable time was had by all who
came. The grand sum of £444.27p
was raised for the eco club at
Landulph Primary School.  Well done

to all who worked so
hard to make the

Big Breakfast a
s u c c e s s f u l
village event.



Delivery of the newsletter is by willing volunteers.  We are very grateful
to them.  New volunteers are always welcome.

Births, Deaths and Marriages.
If you wish to make an announcement please contact any committee

member. Details on the back cover.

Gardening Club
Daffodils and Camellias made

Landulph Memorial Hall look lovely for
the 13th Landulph Gardening Club
Spring Show, organised by Show
Secretaries Shirley and Mike Kitney.
Started with the encouragement of the
late Dan du Plessis in 1998,  each year
the club members have staged a
lovely show.  This year there were
fears that the hard winter would mean
a much reduced show, however this
was not so and those who visited the
show not only enjoyed tea and
wonderful cakes prepared by Nan
Doughty and her team but also
enjoyed an inspiring display.

Cup winners included, Rose
Cradick, Mary Beeson, Barry
Richards, Chris Dunn, Jane Espig,
and Sophie Gill.

Thanks must go to all the exhibitors
without whom there would be no show
and if you think you had better flowers
in your garden please join in the fun
and enter next year.
Jo Butcher
Gardening Club Secretary



Babysitting
All ages

Please contact
Lucy Gorham
01752 849787

LET ME W RITE YOUR W ILL FOR YOU

I am a retired solicitor

so you know it will be done proper ly
I always come to your home

so you feel more confident

Couples can protect their home

from residential care fees

let me tell you how

I also cover

Powers of Attorney– Living Wills

Inheritance tax Planning

My Prices are reasonable

and there’s no VAT!

MICHAEL GRUNDY

Churchland Cottage St Dominick

Telephone 01579 351467

A QUALITY SERVICE - A SENSIBLE PRICE



For many years I have been
surprised when I have periodically
found Guinness cans in the hedges
and verges of our footpaths.  Not a
drink I would associate with
quenching your thirst on a walk.
However the mystery has deepened.

In March some kind farmer cut
back the area of brambles and
blackthorn bushes just past the
kissing gate as you start on the climb
up footpath 9 from the Coombe
(reminder to the writer, find a new

Secret Guinness Drinker?

FOR SALE
"Alice"

27' Classic 4 berth Cabin Cruiser 33 hp Petter Diesel engine + Auxillary
outboard.

Iroko on Oak. Built in Salcombe 1970.
Heads, Galley with h&c.

Cargeen mooring available 2010
£12,500 ono tel. 07918 779 060

source of sloes in the autumn!). This
exposed a huge pile of 64 Guinness
cans and 6 Carlsberg  – I know the
number because I collected them up
to take home to recycle.

The summer weather should be
with us and you may want to take a
drink with you on a walk.  This is just
a reminder that cans, cartons, and
plastic bottles do not degrade and
remain an almost permanent
eyesore.  Please take them home
with you.
Margaret Honey



DCB PLANT HIRE
0.75 to 7.5 ton mini diggers available for hire with CITB trained

operator
All work undertaken including

Drainage
Site Clearance
Bulk excavation

Brick paved driveways
Landscaping and groundwork

undertaken

Call Dan Billing on
01752 845234      or    07725082046

Hodge  News,
Newsagent

Daily Newspaper
Deliveries  to

 Landulph &
Cargreen

Phone

 01752 845141

Dunmere Road Garage, Dunmere Road, Bodmin, Cornwall, PL31 2QN
Telephone and Fax Number: 01208 77989

2 JUNE RIVER EXE CRUISE, EXMOUTH & DARTMOOR
14-18 JUNE COTSWOLDS  & FOREST OF DEAN
25 JUNE SEATON TRAMWAY & BICTON PARK
15 JULY BUCKFASTLEIGH S.D. RAILWAY, RIVER

CRUISE & DARTMOUTH
5 AUGUST PAIGNTON ZOO
8 AUGUST GATCOMBE FESTIVAL OF BRITISH

EVENTING
20 AUGUST GRAND WESTERN CANAL HORSE DRAWN

BARGE
4-5 SEPTEMBER BURGHLEY HORSE TRIALS WEEKEND
20-26 SEPTEMBER SOUTHERN IRELAND 7days 6 nights
10 OCTOBER HORSE OF THE YEAR SHOW
13 OCTOBER TAVISTOCK GOOSEY FAIR
18-22 OCTOBER BLACKPOOL LIGHTS
30 OCTOBER HALLOWEEN EXPRESS MYSTERY TRIP
6 NOVEMBER EXETER &NORTH PETHERTON CARNIVAL
13 NOVEMBER CLARKS SHOPPING VILLAGE
19 -22 NOVEMBER PAIGNTON TURKEY & TINSEL
3 DECEMBER TAVISTOCK DICKENSIAN EVENING
12 DECEMBER MOUSEHOLE LIGHTS
19 DECEMBER OLYMPIA HORSE SHOW

FOR BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES
PLEASE CONTACT 01208 77989



Cornish Jam
“This should be an annual event”, “We have had a great time”, “It was an

elegant occasion”, were the comments heard on Saturday night 22 May at
Tamara.

It was a truly parish event. Cornish Jam, a band of musicians and singers,
75% of whom live in the parish were performing to help raise fund for Cancer
Research UK. The pig for the hog roast also was local and the strawberries
had been picked at Tamara that morning. The Cargreen Cancer Research
Group helped with the catering.

170 people came, ate, drank, danced and made merry. Well done to all
for raising the wonderful sum of £2600
Jo Butcher

19 June ‘Murder......... by Appointment’ presents Pentillie Castle’s own
Midsummer Murder Mystery Evening.  A story loosely based on the
murkier side of the Coryton family history.  BBQ & Bar available.  Tickets:
£15, Children under 12 - £10.    Sponsored by Brewin Dolphin

22-24 June Really Wild Clay Pigeon Shooting Days.  Run as a traditional shoot
utilising the topography to show high birds and challenging shooting,
followed by lunch in the castle.

25-27 June Pop-up Restaurant opens at Pentillie Castle. In conjunction with Philip
Burgess from The Dartmoor Inn, Pentillie will open for dinner on Friday
and Saturday nights, and lunch on Sunday.

11 July Garden Open Day. 11am - 4pm. Entrance £5.  In conjunction with St
Luke’s Hospice.

25 July Chapterhouse Theatre Company presents A Midsummer Night’s
Dream.  An outside production on the terraces. BBQ & Bar available.

 Tickets:  £15, Children under 12 - £10
For more information or to make a booking please call 01579 350044 or email
contact@pentillie.co.uk
In the event of bad weather, outdoor events will go ahead, please dress accordingly or call if in
doubt.





Chris Billing
Agricultural Contractor, Plant Hire and Garden services

All types of garden work undertaken which includes:
Tree surgery

Garden Clearance
Hedge trimming

Turfing
Fencing

And many more
Agricultural work can also be undertaken

Mini digger hire with tractor and dump trailer available
ALSO SEASONED LOGS FOR SALE

Contact Chris Billing
01752 845234  or mobile 0798 057 4104

07980574104

Next edition copy date is 15 July but earlier would be even better
Please contact a Group member for more details

Jo Butcher   01752 844302   Mavis Edmonds  01579 350385
Morton Macleod  01752 846520   Sylvia Bedbrook 01752 844519
Reg Rice   01752 844858   James Jermain  01752 847546
Lynne Saunders 01752 847325
The Newsletter Group reserve the right to edit or refuse material.  If there are any
mistakes, we apologise.  Signed articles do not necessarily express the views of
the Group.
Letters to the editor or articles can be given to any committee member or e-mailed
to lynne.saunders@plymouth.ac.uk   Adverts  to jobutcher@hotmail.co.uk
The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.com.
If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small article
introducing yourself  we would be delighted to receive it.
The Parish newsletter printer is available for use by local organisations:
15p per double sided A4 with colour images
10p per double slided A4 text only.  Please provide your own paper.




